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From THE PRESIDENT
Hi everyone and welcome to my final report as your 
President.
The time in office has been really enjoyable and over the 
period I have met a number of interesting and enthusiastic 
golfers. It is people like yourselves that keep this 
organisation going and I take my hat off to you one and 
all for the work some of you do at organizing and running 
tournaments throughout the country.
A special thanks to John Barber who attends to not only 
the secretarial/treasurers work but religiously goes to a 
number of the tournaments around the North Island. 
Thank you to all the people who I have stayed with, helped with accommodation etc around 
the country as without you things would have been even more hectic and it made life that 
much easier.
On the golfing front Judy and I attended the Greymouth tournament with very little success. 
Thanks to a kind Kaikoura person we arrived home with a couple of crayfish which we 
enjoyed. My next tournament was Waimakariri Gorge and even with 41pts I was no where 
near Rodger Welsh.
Judy and I have spent the late part of Feb at the Eagles Convention and then carried on 
to Queenstown where I worked at the NZ Open through the rain showers, but still a magic 
place
I still want to attend some tournaments around NZ as Chairman of the WALG so you haven’t 
seen the end of me.
Last of all I would like to thank Judy my wife, for keeping things going, running me to 
airports, while I toured around the country playing golf.Enjoy your golf for the rest of 2014 
and thanks for the opportunity to be your President and welcome Wayne. 
Cheers

-Richard Davison
National President 
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2014 National Championships - ASHBURTON
7-10 April 2014 - close to 150 entrants
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Annual General Meeting
The Annual General Meeting of the Association will be 
held at the Ashburton Golf Club, on Sunday 6th April 2014 at 5.30 pm. 
Business: To receive and adopt the Presidents Report, the Income and Expenditure 
Account for the year ended 31st December 2013, and the Balance Sheet as at the 31st 
December 2013
To fix Subscriptions for 2014/15
General Business
2013 Balance Sheet and Financial Records
The Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Account for the year ended 31st 
December 2013 along with the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Association 
held at the Remuera Golf Club on the 7th April 2013 is included for your information.
MINUTES OF THE THIRTY SECOND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE N.A.L.G. N.Z. 
INC. HELD AT The Remuera Golf Club AT 5.30 PM ON THE 7th APRIL, 2013
Present: 170 members, and partners. Including Life members, Geoff Ingram, Don 
Buchanan, and Kerry Smith
Apologies:  Richard Meekan, Bill Sangster, Tim Belcher, Peter Stephen, Peter Arlidge, 
Allan  Harrison, Dusty Miller, Andrew Fenemor, Kevin Campbell, Alan Roebuck, Nathan 
Smith, Barry Reade, Les Boniface, Ross and Bryce Stobie, Noel Crocker, Wallace Miller, 
Dan Scotson, Murray Purves
Apologies accepted moved Roger Maxwell seconded Kerry Bond
Previous Minutes: Minutes of the previous AG.M. At the Taumarunui Golf Club on the 
17th April 2012 having been circulated in the March Bulletin were taken as read. No 
matters arising.
Approved and signed as a true and correct record on the Motion of Nigel Messenger, and 
seconded by Graham Wakelin Carried.

A minute of silence was requested to remember and respect those of the 
Association that had passed away during the year.

President’s Report: President Richard Davison read and tabled his Annual Report 
which was received and approved by the members present.
Moved, Nigel Messenger Seconded by John Dalton carried.
Patron: Sir Bob Charles was proposed by Graeme Wakelin, seconded by Kerry Bond, 
carried.
Financial Report: The Audited Financial Statement and Balance Sheet of the 
Association for the year ended 31st December 2012, having been circulated in the 
March Bulletin, was tabled and approved on the motion of Stuart Huddleston, Seconded 
by Cliff Lally Carried.
The Secretary reported a small profit was made for the current year due to the 
renegotiated printing and audit costs, and an excellent profit from the Nationals at 
Taumarunui. 
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Election of Officers:
Patron	 Sir Bob Charles
President	 Richard Davison
Vice President	 Wayne Chesham
Secretary/Treasurer	 John Barber
Councillors	 John Barber	 Auckland/Northland
	 Wayne Chesham	 Waikato/Bay of Plenty
	 Roger Maxwell           	 Taranaki (appointed later)
	 Ian Mackay 	 Manawatu/Wanganui
	 Annette Purves	 Hawkes Bay/Poverty Bay
	 Tim Belcher	 Wellington/Wairarapa
	 Kerry Smith      	 Tasman
	 Ross Herrett	 Aorangi/Canterbury
	 Barry Patton	 Otago/Southland

Subscriptions: Nigel Messenger wanted to know why the subs for 2013 were not raised to 
$30 as voted for at the previous AGM. The Secretary replied that as the Association was in 
good heart financially and the Association had shown a profit, the first for some years that 
he felt it was not appropriate to raise them at this time.

Another vote was taken, and the $30 sub was reaffirmed by a narrow margin.

Later in the year at our delegate meeting, the matter was again discussed and it was 
unanimously agreed to send accounts for subs for $30, reduced to $25 if paid by 31/1. 

General: Richard Davison has resigned as Otago/Southland Delegate having moved out of 
the area.

The Secretary advised that our constitution allowed that our President need not be a 
delegate and moved that Richard be re-elected President. Seconded Laurence Butler.

John Barber advised that we had a number of widows around the country that may be 
interested in becoming an associate member for a reduced fee to enable them to keep in 
contact. Moved John and seconded Ian Mackay

It was agreed that GPS would be allowed but no cell phones at our National Tournaments.

John Barber moved that the minimum age for seniors entering the Nationals be raised from 
55 to 60 years, adding that opinion today was that our 65 year olds are like 55 year olds a 
generation back. Seconded Michael Quinlan, Carried.

Nigel Messenger raised the subject of Super Seniors and suggested that they play the 4 
days, but from the yellow tees, discussion followed whether the 2 days should be at the 
start or the finish of the Tournament, or 4 days off the yellow.

It was decided to leave to the Board to come up with a solution that will be happily 
received by those concerned.

Neville Lucas suggested that we go back to having our Nationals over 5 days with a rest on 
the middle day, Neville so moved, and was seconded by Nigel Messenger. Further discussion 
followed regarding the pros and cons, a vote was held and the continuation of the 4 days 
concurrently was carried by a good margin.

Meeting finished at 6.25pm.
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BALANCE SHEET
 
      National Association of Left Handed Golfers 

  NATIONALASSOCIATION OF LEFT HANDED GOLFERS 
OF NEW ZEALAND INC 

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST DECEMBER 2013 
 
 
CURRENT ASSETS                    2012              2013 
Bank of New Zealand--00 Account                 5926                         4897 
                      
Stock, Merchandise        1314                           612 
                                          7240                         5509 
 
INVESTMENTS  AND  ADVANCES             
Bank of New Zealand--Term Deposit                          18000                       18000 
Advance 2012 Nationals                                         1000 
Advance 2013 Nationals                                                               1000 
  

      19000                       19000 
FIXED ASSETS 
As per Schedule                     7562                        7497 
  
TOTAL ASSETS                   33802                      32006 
                   
Less: CURRENT LIABILITIES 
 
Subscriptions in Advance                                4895                        4420 
NET ASSETS                    28907                       27586 
                                                                                  
Represented By: 
Balance 01/01/10                    25737              28907 
 
Excess Income over Expenditure (Deficit)                   2510                       (1321) 
                                                                   28247                       27586 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LEFT HANDED GOLFERS OF NEW ZEALAND INC.
BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31 DECEMBER 2013



5

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LEFT HANDED GOLFERS 
OF NEW ZEALAND INC 

 
INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

Year Ended  31st December  2012 
 
                                                                                                 
 Income                                                                        
                                                                 2012                     2013 
                                               
Subscriptions              17482                    15 055               
Interest Received                 739                       823                         
National Tournament    3746                       1992               
Donations                  650                       395                       
Sale of stock and merchandise     480            943                                             
Refund 2009 Nationals                           1000                       1000                                                             
               ………..        ..............                      

                            24097                      20208                                
                                    
  Less:  EXPENSES 

 
        Council expenses                                      1250                         1750 
        Printing and Stationery                             3341                         3326 
        Postage and Tolls                                      2531                         3011 
        Secretary’s Honorarium                            5000                         4645 
        Flags tees etc                                               332                             - 
        Caps and shirts                                            971                           435 
        Insurance                                                     429                           429 
        Audit fee                                                    1017                         1075 
        Sundry                                                       1352                         2524 
        Depreciation                                                154                             65 
        Regional Tournament grant                       3550                         3250 
        Nationals advance                                      1000                         1000 
 
        Total Expenses                                        20927                       21529 
 
        Excess Income over Expenditure            3170                       (1321) 
                
 

Outstanding Subscriptions. 
There are quite a few Annual Subscriptions still unpaid – those members who 
are in arrears will receive a reminder notice with this Bulletin. Your attention 
to this matter will be appreciated. 
 
John Barber 
 
 
 
Obituaries 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LEFT HANDED GOLFERS OF NEW ZEALAND INC.
INCOME & EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2013

INCOME & EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT

OUTSTANDING SUBSCRIPTIONS

There are quite a few Annual Subscriptions still unpaid – those members who are in arrears 
will receive a reminder notice with this Bulletin. Your attention to this matter will be 
appreciated.

-John Barber
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New Members

TOURNAMENT RESULTS

A warm and hearty welcome to the following new members:
Paul Spence 	 Waikanae                              
Zachary Roulston 	Southland
Andrew Deller 	 Wellington                        
Colin Baty 	 Napier
Jack Mott 	 Rangitikei                                  
Jeremy Goodman 	 Oxford
Bruce Day 	 Ashburton                                
Trish Clark 	 Ashburton

We are very sorry to record the loss of the following Lefties

obituaries

Leslie White, Alexandra came to see us in Taumarunui a former Club Captain at 
Alexandra and Central Otago committee, succumbed to cancer at age 67.

Peter Vesty, long time Hastings member who always had a case of peaches or other 
seasonal fruit available for starters at our Annual Hawkes Bay weekend.

Mark Hughes, late of Tokoroa at age 66, great golfer and winner of the open 
division in 2003, very warm welcome always from Mark when looking after the shop 
at his beloved home course (Tokoroa).

James (Jim) Schindel, frequent visitor to our shores from his Queensland 
home, to our NZ Nationals we will miss his dry humour and ready smile.

Henderson Arthur (Snow), very long time Leftie and Remuera member, who died 
peacefully in his 95th year. Good friend of Ron Cameron and John Barber.

On behalf of all in the Association, our deepest sympathy is extended to all 
families and friends of our above fellow lefties.

Fairlie Matsinger 	 Ashburton                      
Phil Cleaver 	 Taranaki
Barrey Colyer 	 Alexandra                           
Harry Timms 	 Kaikoura
Phil Humphrey 	 Christchurch                     
Simon Murphy 	 Christchurch 
Mike Ryan	 Palmerston North
Colin Baty	 Napier

CENTRAL OTAGO LEFTIES, 19 January 2014

No report received. Results follow:

Stableford

Phillip McNeill 43, Lloyd Bell 41, Alister McHutchon 39, Kevin Hurley 38, Bill Hore 37, Brian 
Collinson 36, John Rawcliffe 36, Russell Shaw 35, Zachary Roulston 35.

Ladies 

Janis Steel 37, Lyinda Thrurow 32, Carolyn Wallace 30, Avis Munro 28 
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TIRAU LEFTHANDERS, 1-2 February 2014

Another wonderful weekend at Tirau, where a new greens mower made the greens much 
more even and quite tricky.

Not our largest field, however 31 Lefties, a lively bunch which included Danny Scotson, Paul 
Wapp and Ian Mackay from Manawatu, and the Purves’s and Hylton Tabb from Hawkes Bay, 
and of course Peter Jackson all the way from Whangarei Nigel Messenger and Roger Maxwell 
also joined us after playing in the Eves Classic in Tauranga.

Phil Butler although unable to play through recent ill health, once again with wife Jan, 
ably organised the Tournament.

Great to see delegates Annette (Hawkes Bay) Ian (Manawatu) Roger (Taranaki) and Wayne 
(Waikato) who all played over the weekend.

-John Barber

The weekend of Saturday 18 and Sunday 19 January, 2014 welcomed 40 players to 
participate in the 36-Hole Hawkes Bay Left-handed Golfers Tournament which is sponsored 
by GIB Wallboards.
The weather was hot and sunny at The Napier Golf Club and the course was presented in 
excellent condition, and enjoyed by everyone.
Bill Burt played brilliant golf, often from another fairway to the one he had teed off on, 
however, with Seve like brilliance, he would appear on the green and sink the putt. More 
orthodox was Tene Goldsmith from Poverty Bay who won The Lionel Kelly Cup for best gross 
for second year running. 
Overall Nett and winner of the Keith & Dusk Dallas Cup: Bill Burt of Ohope 129
Overall Gross and winner of the Lionel Kelly Cup: Tene Goldsmith of Poverty Bay 156.
Men’s Division One Gross: Brendan James 161.
Nett: Ken Tynan 142, Russell Burns 147, Dave Downing 147, Ross Braybrooke 148, Wayne 
Hughes 150. Nigel Messenger 150.
Men’s Division Two Gross: Reg Boorman 180.
Nett: Stan Mathews 143, Murrie Purves 144, Lesley Hayward 145, Malcolm Fraser 147, Ian 
Mackay 149, Mark Casey 150.
Ladies Gross: Audrey Messenger 199
Nett: Annette Purves 148 and Pauline Cooper 158.
Approaches: Hole 4 Hylton Tabb, Hole 7 Hylton Tabb, Hole 11 Tene Goldsmith Hole 15 
John Barber.
Right handed supporters stableford:
Andrea Gardner 78, Jean Donnelly 66, Daniel Evans 66

-John Barber

HAWKES BAY ANNUAL LEFTHANDERS TOURNAMENT - 18-19 January 2014
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GREYMOUTH LEFTIES TOURNAMENT - 18-19 January 2014

WAIMAKARIRI GORGE LEFTHANDERS, OXFORD, NORTH CANTERBURY - 23 Feb 2014

Good weather, however, a much changed view of the course greeted 50 players, due to the 
loss of hundreds of trees following high winds.
Contractors were still working to clear the devastation which will take some time yet.
Players came from Ashburton, Kaikoura and West Coast. Scoring was great; you needed 41 
points to get a prize.

-Allistar McKenzie
Angus Trophy
Best Stableford   	Rodger Welsh 45 points
Donaldson Trophy
Best Gross     	 Tony Clement 71, 
Stableford 
41 points Ian Doody, Roscoe Taggart, Godfrey Judd, Richard Davison, Neville Lucas,
Allistar McKenzie
40 points Graham Pownceby, Ross Herrett, Ron Marshall, Rod Wolland, John McKenzie
Two’s 		  A.Douglas, D.Enright, P.McGee, A. Frost, L.Croy, K.Campbell
Team of 4 (161) 	I. Doody, N.Rowe, A.Halder, E.Inkersoll
Team of 3 (136) 	T.Guthrie, T.Ruawai, H.Timms

Last weekend around 25 of us teed off in the Greymouth Lefties in Beautiful weather on a 
superbly groomed golf course.
The format on Saturday was rearranged so that we played the local Righties and pleasingly 
we won as a team. Richard struck a local in form and playing off 15, shot 78.
Nicky thought he was the great Soccer player Wynton Rufer, and tried to stop a golf ball 
with his foot; he limped badly Sunday but completed 18 holes.
Gavin got a lesson in Karma, keep quiet when somebody has 9 on the score card, as it can 
come back and bite you!
Forty years ago we had the friendly games in Christchurch, and this occurs every time we 
gather for a Leftie weekend, as there is always a great feeling at these events.

1st Division	 Net 	 Roger Maxwell (130)	 R/up	 Murray Horsnell (130)
	 Gross	 Ken Shea (137)			 
	 Stbfd    	 Dhana Gounder (70) 	 R/up Paul Wapp, 	 
	 3rd Kerry Bond 4th John Barber				  
2nd Division 	 Net	 Murray Purves (131) 	 R/up Neil Blundell (133)
                    	 Gross        David Towler (164) 	
	 Stbfd	 John McKee (66)	 R/up Peter Jackson (62)
	 3rd Stan Mathews 4th John Loder    
Ladies 	 Net	 Carol Mahon (211)   	  
	 Gross	 Jan Davies (158)    
	 Stbfd	 Annette Purves (64) 	 R/up Sally Walker			
Two’s	 Murray Horsnell and Ken Shea 4th, Roger Maxwell, Nuddy Pillay, 
	 Hylton Tabb 17th and Jan Davies 13th
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HOROWHENUA LEFTHANDERS, Levin Golf Club, 23-24 February 2014

30th Annual Lefthanders Tournament Levin Golf . A beautiful weekend, with a rip roaring 
wind that was a great help behind you, but in your face…. The Tournament organisers 
Norm and Bev Sim did a great job, and the course was in good summer shape. At the prize 
giving Norm announced that this would be his final act. However, I think that a curtain 
call may occur next year?
As ever, Life member Geoff handled the conditions better than anybody else, and seems to 
be getting better with age, he won the gross over two days with 153.
Another popular local who belies his age, also shone in the difficult conditions was 
Ray Perry who had the best stableford. New member from Hawkes Bay Colin Baty had a 
remarkable 133 to win the best net from Bill Ward 137.
We welcomed back Lindsay Brougham.                                                   -John Barber
MENS DIVISION
Best Overall 	 Gross	 Geoff Ingram  	 153
Best Net - Neil Sim Cup	 1st	 Colin Baty	 133
	 2nd	 Bill Ward		 137      	
Best Stableford - Redpath Trophy	 1st	 Ray Perry    	 80
	 2nd	 Phillip Tennant  	 76 
	 3rd	 Ian Mackay   	 75 
	 4th	 Michael Atkins	 74 	
	 5th	 John Barber                	 74
	 6th	 Noel Crocker	 74 
	 7th	 Mark Casey	 73 
  	 8th	 Michael O’Leary       	 73          	
	 9th	 Bill Werry  	 73
	 10th	 Alex Walters       	 73 
LADIES
Best Nett - Bev Sim Cup		  Audrey Messenger	 139  	
Best Stableford - Faye Gapper Cup		 Annette Purves	  71
		  Shirley Maclean           70	  
TWOS   Lindsay Brougham, Nigel Messenger, Wallace Miller, Mike O’Leary, Phillip Tennant, 
Neil Twort, Colin Waller, Jack Mott, Paul Wapp

Note: Colin Waller Grandad and Jack Mott his grandson    

Daniel along with Josh and Luke McNeish will be three young guys who will be a force to 
be reckoned with in the future. Hopefully they will get to Motueka, and/or The Nationals 
at Ashburton.
Other results from a man in his Eighties, John McGee net 133, and Ron Marshall 136 and 
Marty net 139. The Jason Leary, Marty Price dual took place again with Jason winning this 
year with a score of 143 and Marty 145 with Daniel Hyndham
Thank you to all that made the journey this year, next year’s tournament may get moved 
next year to get right away from the Rarangi spectacular to enable more of our Blenheim 
friends to join us.                                                                                          -Kerry
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MANGAWHAI, 1-2 March 2014

A very good field assembled at this lovely golf course north of Auckland for our inaugural 
two-day Tournament. The course was in beautiful condition and the greens sensational.At 
least10 of the field were single figure golfers and represented the cream of our top Leftie 
golfers in the upper North Island. However on Saturday they were upstaged by “The Doctor” 
Dhana Gounder who shot an outstanding 78 off his 15 handicap, he managed to hold on 
to win the second Division gross.
The first Division went to Kenny Shea, and best nets were won by Peter Smith and Owen 
Young (Second Division)The tournament was well supported by the local Lefties, and 
generous sponsorship was provided by John Jessup and Bede Brittenden. (Sea breeze 
Apartments)
Our grateful thanks to our local organisers Don and Sharon Maclean, also to the caterer 
for an outstanding breakfast on Sunday morning.                                       -John Barber
Division 1		  Gross   Ken Shea 153
Net in finish order	 Peter Smith 137, Patrick Butler 145, George Rogan 147, 	
			   Rodney Dickens 148, Don Mclean 149
Division 2		  Gross   Dana Gounder 172
Net in finish order	 Owen Young 142, Richard Grey 142, John Barber 143, 
			   Nathan Edgar 143, Terry Kirkus 145
Leftie Ladies
Winner net 		  Amelia Mettam 160, from Sue Grey 162
Supporter’s winner	 Craig McMillan 147
Twos			   Dhana Gounder, Don Maclean, Craig McMillan, George Rogan, 	
			   Peter Smith, Ken Tynan

HOUSTON MOTORS MOTUEKA LEFTIES, 1-2 March 2014
Another beautiful weekend of weather. The Motueka course was in great condition. A 
disappointing turnout of 28 this year, however, still a lot of enjoyable golf was played. 
Thanks again to Craig Hamilton for collecting the sponsors prizes, allowing everyone to 
receive a prize.                                                                               -Andrew Fenemor
Overall Gross      	Ron Marshall 	 166
Overall Nett        	Andrew Fenemor 	 145
Overall Stbfd       Jerry Leary 	   70
Stableford  	 Ross Stobie 70, Roger Welsh 69, 
		  Tava Kinala 68, Peter Solly 68, 
		  Craig Hamilton 67
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2014 National Championships - ASHBURTON
7-10 April 2014

TARANAKI WEKEND MANUKORAHI & URENUI, 9-10 March 2014

A beautiful weekend in Taranaki and a good field of righties and Lefties for the now annual 
left and right handed combined competition which attracted over 40 golfers, including 
entrants from all over Taranaki, Manawatu, and Auckland. Grateful thanks to Jed Boyce 
from Bunnings Hawera our major sponsors. Well done Roger and Tui Maxwell and Team.
Lefties played for their own trophies, and results for them follow.                       -John B 
Best Net Senior	 M. Lima 131, r/u Peter Jacobson, 133 
Best Net Juniors	 Reg Woodfield 133, Rod Mischewski 135, 
Stableford Senior Denis Mills 80, Roger Maxwell 80, H.Taylor 79, Dave McCrea 74
Stableford Junior Raewyn Nickson 81, Rod Mischewski 79. Phil Cleaver 72 Tim Kaiwai 71
Rightie Leftie results. For the second year the Mills have prevailed: 1st Denis and Evelyn 
Mills, then in order: R. Nickson/M.Van Praag, M. Lima & Dallas Farquar, Rod Mischewski & 
John Hyams, Reg Woodfield & Marian Coleman, T & K Wey, John Barber & Andréa Gardner. 

We need more members!!!!

please help.
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LIGHTEN YOUR LOAD

A tourist in Vienna is going through a graveyard and 
all of a sudden he hears music. No one is around, so 
he starts searching for the source. He finally locates 
the origin and finds it is coming from a grave with a 
headstone that reads “Ludwig van Beethoven, 1770-
1827”.

Then he realizes that the music is the Ninth Symphony 
and it is being played backward! Puzzled, he leaves 
the graveyard and persuades a friend to return with 
him. By the time they arrive back at the grave, 
the music has changed. This time it is the Seventh 
Symphony, but like the previous piece, it is being 
played backward.

Curious, the men agree to consult a music scholar. 
When they return with the expert, the Fifth Symphony 
is playing, again backward. The expert notices that the symphonies are being played in the 
reverse order in which they were composed, the 9th, then the 7th, then the 5th.

By the next day the word has spread and a crowd has gathered around the grave. They are 
all listening to the Second Symphony being played backward. Just then the graveyard’s 
caretaker ambles up to the group. Someone in the group asks him if he has an explanation 
for the music.

“I would have thought it was obvious”, the caretaker says. 

“He’s decomposing.”

The Sheikh

A golfer is walking down the road when he sees an Arab being held up at gunpoint. He pulls 
out a wedge and smashes it over the robber’s head, knocking him unconscious.

“You probably saved my life,” says the grateful Arab. ”I am a member of the Saudi Royal 
family and I have the power and money to give you anything you desire as a reward.”

“Some new golf clubs would be nice,” he says.

Two weeks later, the Sheikh’s Secretary calls him up.

“We’ve got your golf clubs,” she says, “but the Sheikh would 
like to apologise to you in advance - only three of them  
have swimming pools.” 
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THE NINETEENTH 

Ron Reed had an eagle recently on the Remuera 5th hole, 
using a 5 iron for his second shot. Shot of the day

We recently heard news from the opening of the new 
course at Royal Wellington where guests from all over 
the World were welcomed.

A four made up of a former leading figure from the far 
right and his partner, played our Leftie friend and his 
partner, the latter finding themselves the losers of a 
small wager by the 17th. An offer of double or quits 
down the 18th, was firmly squashed by the former leader 
of the far right as he held his hand out saying “pay up”.

Tui Maxwell won the ladies Tournament on this day.

At our recent weekend in Taranaki, we again had the opportunity of firing balls at a 
pontoon set in the river alongside the third hole at Urenui, over $300 has been raised from 
this venture over the past two years.

UPCOMING NATIONALS

2015:   St Mahunga Masterton 

2016:   Ohope

OUR WEBSITE ADDRESS IS: www.nalg.co.nz
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HORSE CORNER

Keith Towers has had a recent thrill with Phoenix Typhoon who bolted 
in at Hawera, look for more.

Whistling Straits after his break in the South is back in Ruakaka 
getting prepared for another season.

Merv Rogers always has a good one close by, so look for 
Tuapeka Troy, a two year old to wear his colours in the 

future.

Stan Mathews has a bright 2 year old who has won 
once and placed second twice Ideal Diamente. The 
Fascinator was tried on grass, but had a hard run, 
fresh up?

Barry Patton had no return from King Savinsky in the 
NZ Derby, but watch when placed in something easier.

see you in ashburton!

LAST THOUGHT

WORLD LEFTIES - CAPETOWN, SOUTH AFRICA
23rd Tournament: 26-31 October 2014 . . .  

for more information go to W.A.L.G.

australian nationals 2014

49th Australian Nationals to be held at the Bellarine Peninsula near Melbourne from 
October 5th/10th, playing Lonsdale, Curlewis, and thirteenth beach courses.

For information and entry go to www.leftygolfvictoria.org                                
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FUTURE TOURNAMENTS . . . mark your calendar!

April 7/10 	 National Championships at the Ashburton Club

May 18         	A UCKLAND LEFT HANDERS TOURNAMENT
                         	18 holes Whitford Golf Club from 11am $40
                          	Contact John Barber 09 5288104 or email entry nalgnz@xtra.co.nz 

entries accepted on the day. 

	 Competition net medal in 2 grades Lady Partners. And guests of Lefties 
welcome.

May 24/25	MA NAWATU LEFTHANDED TOURNAMENT
                        	 36 Holes at the Rangitikei Club . Tee off at 11 am. Saturday, Sunday 

8.30am. $45 entry fee includes meal Saturday night. at 6.30 and 
social evening. 

	 Men, ladies and supporters welcome. Entries to Geoff Ingram 18 
Woodland Grove Fielding phone/fax 06 3220894 Email g.s.ingram@
farmside .co.nz 

	 Great accommodation at Bridge motor lodge & caravan park, 1 Bridge 
Street Bulls. Phone 06 322 0894

June 9     	TE  AROHA LEFTIES AND RIGHTIE PARTNERS
                        	 Come and enjoy this lovely course giving wide views across Waikato 

for our fourth at this centrally located town $25 tee off 10 to 11am 
telephone Tony Stowers 0274 770853 or 07 884 4406 or  
email nalg@xtra.co.nz 

June 29       	 WESTERN BAYS LEFTIES Lefthanders and Partners Tournamen.
	 8.00 am for 18 holes from 2 tees at Mt Maunganui Golf Club. 
	 Cost $30 essential to book early, limited to 80 players. 

	 Entries by 20th June, paid entries only in the draw, cheques payable 
to Western BOP Lefties golf 

	 Telephone Ray Horsfall 5 May street Mount Maunganui 07 5750590,  
or email Baytrain@xtra.co.nz  

	 We want to see you this Spring/Summer    
. . . bring your Leftie mates. 
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Northland/Auckland	  	
John Barber
9 Sprott Road
Kohimarama, Auckland 1071
Ph 09 528 8104
nalgnz@xtra.co.nz
	  
Waikato/Bay of Plenty	
Wayne Chesham	
86 Totara Drive	  
Pukete, Hamilton 3200	
Phone 07 849 8268	
cheshamfamily@xtra.co.nz	
Taranaki	 
Roger Maxwell
PO Box 41, Urenui
Taranaki 4349
Phone 06 752 3622
maxwell.rfh@xtra.co.nz

Manawatu/Wanganui	
Ian Mackay	
36 Guy Avenue
Palmerston North	
Phone 06 357 4961

Hawke’s Bay/East Coast	
Annette Purves	
178 Moteo Pa Road		
RD3, Napier 4183	
Phone 0274 941 947	
admin@napiergolf.co.nz

Wellington 	
Tim Belcher
76 Blue Mountains Road
Upper Hutt
Phone 04 568 1499
Tim.Belcher@redcoats.co.nz

COUNCILLORS  FOR  THE  2013/2014 YEAR
Tasman
Kerry Smith
3 Wilkinson Place
Hope, Nelson 7020
Phone 03 544 7050
kerryandjoan@xtra.co.nz
Aorangi/Canterbury
Ross Herrett
66 Fairway Drive, Westhaven
Christchurch 8061
Phone 03 385 9193
ross.herrett@ccc.govt.nz
Otago/Southland
Barry Patton
20 Ruru Avenue
Ototara, Invercargill
Phone 03 213 0564
barrypatton@newworld-si.co.nz
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	P resident	 National Secretary/Treasurer
	 Richard Davison	 John Barber
	 90 Oak Grove Road	 9 Sprott Road,
	 Rangiora 7400                         	 Kohimarama, Auckland 1071
	 Phone 03 313 4723                  	 Phone 09 528 8104
	 Email juderich@ispnz.co.nz     	 Email nalgnz@xtra.co.nz              

OFFICERS - 2013/14

OUR WEBSITE ADDRESS IS: www.nalg.co.nz

2014 National Championships - ASHBURTON
7-10 April 2014


